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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Wednesday 18th March 2015 @ 5.30pm

Present
Staff

Dr Tom Weake - GP

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

Caroline Moyses – QoF Facilitator

PPG Members
Laverne Caddy

Phil Carson

Margaret Estlick
Karen Beckett – PPG Member but will contribute via email

Apologies

Liz Keasley
Ian McAllister


The minutes of the previous meeting (October 2014) were distributed with the agenda for this evening.  

Matters Arising


Regarding the actions points raised at the last meeting:


Action point 1
To arrange a meeting with the Truro Health Park ‘Boots Chemist’ Manager following comments which have been made regarding their service provision.  Outcome:  Despite sending three letters to the Pharmacy Manager we have not received a reply to our concerns.  Two of these letters were hand delivered and one handed in by person.  It was decided to try one more time, with a face-to-face request.  If we are unable to then secure a brief meeting to discuss the issues it was decided to take this to the Boots Regional Manager to improve us working together.
Action point 2

To arrange a meeting with 3Spires Practice to see if we could hold a joint PPG meeting regularly in order to pool resources and patient provisions.  Outcome: Caroline has contacted Eileen (3spires) to enquire if they would be interested in joining PPG’s for occasional meetings to discuss benefits of working together on some issues.  This is something they are interested in.  Caroline to forward email address to Mr Caddy of their PPG representative.  Mr Caddy has kindly volunteered to contact all PPG members in order to go forward with this.  Suggestion has been made of an informal meeting at one of the surgeries, either daytime or evening, to see how the groups would like to work. Mr Caddy will be in touch with you all shortly. 
Action point 3

To arrange a meeting with the Truro Health Park Building Manager, Facilities Manager and Team to discuss the survey results and patient comments to see if we can obtain permission and are able to go ahead with some of the suggestions made.  Outcome: The garden area has now been tidied that was of concern to some patients.  Also Liz informed the group regarding the refusal of the coffee machine; it was not refused by the Truro Health Park Management but the other tenants/users of the Health Park.  This was discussed at the tenants meeting.  Many patient comments made during the survey were concerning the building.  Permission has to be sought/granted and the Practice is financially responsible for any works carried out.  We are limited on what changes can be made but this does not mean we cannot approach the THP management with ideas should the PPG wish.
Any Other Business
· Who are the PPG? – It was decided to use some of the budget money to purchase some PPG business cards, including the new email address KCCG.Lander-PPG@nhs.net.  Caroline to arrange some posters in the waiting rooms (including Threemilestone Branch Surgery).  Mr Caddy suggested having PPG members occasionally setting up in the waiting rooms to obtain patient views on the Practice/their appointment etc.  Badges to be provided to PPG members to identify them to the patients.  It is up to the PPG to decide on questions for the survey.  This would be very informal and there is no pressure on PPG members to do this.  We thought this was a good way to let our patients know that the PPG are available to them.
· Budget – the remaining budget will be kept for now.  Liz to enquire when our next payment is due.
· Frequency of meetings – it was decided that the group would meet every couple of months to keep the interest in place.  It was noted that a GP would not be in attendance for every meeting but there will be a member of staff from the Practice available.  Caroline agreed that she would come along to these meetings.
· End of life care pathway – Mr Caddy discussed how this is dealt with in other practices (this was an agenda item at a meeting he attended).  He asked how we deal with patient wishes when they are terminally ill/end of life.  Dr Weake explained about the new Enhanced Service that we have been working on this year – Avoiding Admissions – every vulnerable patient in the Practice will be placed on a care plan and in this care plan are their wishes for where they would like to be treated, ie at home, hospital, hospice or elsewhere when the need arises.  Their resuscitation status is also noted on the plan/surgery records and these care plans are sent to Serco.  We originally sent these to the ambulance service but they were returned as they couldn’t do anything with them!  
Our computer system is set up to flag all patients on a care plan.  This is not necessarily our older patients, it includes patients with a learning disability, mental health issues and any patient the GP feels would benefit from being on a plan.  These plans are to aid in avoiding hospital admissions where possible.  Patients are encouraged to inform their family of their wishes whenever appropriate.  We will be having a new Community Matron at the beginning of April as Donna Edwards is leaving us for a teaching position at the Knowledge Spa, Truro.
· Liz informed us that both Lander Practice and 3spires are applying for funding to have a joint Pharmacist on site that can help with patient queries/issues.  We are awaiting the outcome of this.  The Minor Ailments Scheme was also discussed and this is something that we should be advertising to our patients.  Caroline to obtain some information from the Health Promotion Office.
· It was discussed that patients who are receiving treatment at The Duchy under the NHS are not always receiving follow-up physiotherapy treatment, despite them being paid for the service.  Our physiotherapy department is not equipped to deal with post-op patients and already have a 125 patient/6 week waiting list for treatment.  Suggestion was made to have an ‘orthopaedic/physio drop in clinic’.  This would be very informal.  Liz will look into what provision could be available for this service.  This is an issue we are aware of and the problem needs to be taken back to the commissioners.  Mr Caddy will report back at his next meeting the concerns we have about the physiotherapy services not being delivered even though they are receiving payment.  

· We will be joined by two new GP’s this summer:

Dr Will Sellwood for Dr Falkner

Dr Chris Tyley for Dr Radford
· http://www.patients-association.com/
The above website is full of information for PPG’s and you may find this useful.  They offer a newsletter sign up without having to join as a full member.

Date of next meeting: to be arranged following joint PPG meeting with 3spires.
MEETING CLOSED: 7.00pm

Minutes by Caroline Moyses
